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Pathfinder      

The United Church of Jaffrey

An Open & Affirming / Just Peace Church

of the United Church of Christ

54 Main St., Jaffrey, NH 03452
603-532-7047 e-mail: ucj1@myfairpoint.net    

web: www.unitedchurchofjaffrey.org
     ___________________________________________________________________
Our Mission is to Grow our Christian Faith

Through Acts of Love Toward All.

JULY - AUGUST 2017

A MESSAGE FROM OUR MINISTER
The black flies have come and gone.  Saturday afternoons are filled with the grumble of lawnmowers. We’ve put an American flag (in memory of David O’Neil) and a new Rainbow flag on our flag poles. The High School seniors have graduated. Yard sales are popping up on the side streets. The peonies are in bloom. Roll down the car window... 
It’s July!
It was hard to imagine, last November, when I started my ministry at UCJ that it would ever be warm again. The leaves fell off the trees during Advent, and as the nights grew colder and longer, Advent turned to Christmas. Sundays came and went, and with them Epiphany, Lent, Holy Week, Eastertide then Pentecost. 

 

These names describe the seasons of the church which follow the events of Jesus’ life. At the same time, the regular calendar of our society keeps trucking along – Martin Luther King’s Birthday, Valentine’s Day, President’s Day, Earth Day, Mother’s Day, Memorial Day and Father’s Day.
 

On the Sunday of Memorial Day weekend I realized something new about our lives together as a church community. Since we pay attention to both the calendar of American culture and the seasonal calendar of the church, we had the opportunity, on three successive Sundays, to honor mother’s (Mother’s Day), our children (Children’s Sunday) and our dead (Memorial Day). 

 

This is important.  

 

Honoring moms can be done in the privacy of your living room. The same is true of honoring our kids, and also the loved ones who we have lost. But there is also something beautiful and profound about honoring these people as a community.  When we do this we deepen the understanding of our common humanity.  When we do this we come to recognize that the things that unite us are much stronger than the things that divide us. When we do this, we show each other that we have generous and overflowing hearts.  This is a spiritual practice - a spiritual practice that has its core in love and respect. 

Yours in Christ,

Rev. Mark

NEW MEMBERS?
Have you been coming to church lately?  Would you like to become a member?  We would love to welcome you into our community!  If you are interested in becoming a member, please get in touch with Reverend Mark either at the church phone number (603) 532-7047 or his email address pastorucj@gmail.com.  In the near future we will coordinate a time to run a New Member Welcome Session.  Blessings!
THOUGHTS FROM THE MODERATOR

So many hands work around our church during the week and many never receive our thanks as we just know it got done somehow! The first that comes to mind is our Pathfinder editor, Carol Naas. I won't attempt to list the many ways Carol quietly serves us and our beloved church. But if someone is needed to help in the office Carol is there. Carol sings in our choir and even sings whenever asked over the summer months. Have a question about our partner church- Carol is the one with the answers. She also is an active member of Triple- D! So I take this moment to express gratitude to her for the humble way she serves us. Thank you Carol from the bottom of our hearts! You are a precious gem in our midst!

                            With Spirit,
                            Mary-Lu',  Moderator

COMMENTS FROM PATHFINDER EDITOR

Dear Readers of Pathfinder – the monthly newsletter from The United Church of Jaffrey.
I continue to have the honor and privilege of using what abilities (“gifts?”) I have acquired over my many years to bring the blessings and concerns of our church to you. We have tried different styles of presentation over the years and this summer I’m presenting an issue devoted primarily to acknowledging the numerous missions of UCJ both near and far. 
Quiet, ongoing services are always welcoming to those wishing to be a part of the church behind the scenes. Helpers both expressing their ideas and actively (such as greeters, prayer shawl knitters, and gardeners, to name a few) are a great asset to UCJ. 
Many visible activities bring in volunteers from our church, other churches and Jaffrey organizations to spread our work out to our community through such efforts as the UCJ Jaffrey Food Pantry and Free Community Suppers.

Still other missions include such expanded contributions both with funds and physical donations to spread our good will to places including Shelter From the Storm,

The Hundred Nights Shelter, Neighbors In Need, and Church World Service.

Please see the acknowledgments page later in this issue to obtain a wider view of UCJ’s many efforts on behalf of our world.
Carol Naas
SUNDAY   SCHEDULE

July 2 Fourth Sunday after Pentecost
July 9 Fifth Sunday after Pentecost
July 16 Sixth Sunday after Pentecost

July 23 Seventh Sunday after Pentecost
July 30 Eighth Sunday after Pentecost

VESPERS SERVICE at 7:00 p.m.

(No morning worship service)
August 5 Ninth Sunday after Pentecost
August 13 Tenth Sunday after Pentecost
August 20 Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost

August 27 Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost

VESPERS SERVICE at 7:00 p.m.

(No morning worship service)
A Birthday/Anniversary book is in the narthex. If you wish your birthday or anniversary noted

in the Pathfinder, please add the date(s).

JULY  BIRTHDAYS 




AUGUST  BIRTHDAYS
2 - Jahnasia Barbosa

3 - Debbie Elliott

5 - Gwen Niskala

11 - Lindsey Arceci

12 - Nicholas Bergeron

16 - Norma Houghton 

18 - Nicholas Turelli

21 - Debbie Clapp

23 - Whitney Despres Marquis
27 - Kelley Hagstrom Ferro
27 - Norrey O’Neil
31 - Silas Koyama
3 - Carol Naas

4 - Alison Ojala Bergeron

4 - Bruce Ellis

6 - Becky Newton

8 - Owen Howell

9 - Nathan James Hagstrom
10 - Anneliese  Bolewski

15 - Megan Elliott Howell

20 - Caden Robyn Bolewski

21 - Jill Hagstrom

24 - Kyle Carland

26 - Alyssa Kervin

28 - Isaac Howell
29 - Eric Baird
JULY ANNIVERSARIES 




AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES

31 - Joel and Debbie Weissman

16 - Rog and Dorie Gillespie  

21 - Ken and Dorothy Bacon  

Worship Assistant: Ken Bacon
Chancel Guild: Carol Naas
TRUST & CARE

Coordinator: Archie Coll  532-8412
The church properties are looking good; lawns and trimming are all set.
 
Projects in progress: ideas for the gazebo area; obtaining prices for cedar fencing for the gazebo; and getting prices for redoing the parish house floor.

The new BBQ pit is being set up for the  Chicken BBQs in July and August. 

We have gone over all employee and renter contracts.
.
JUSTICE AND PEACE
Coordinators:
Sandi Carland   532-6263  and  Owen Houghton  532-6970

Justice and Peace Reminder to 

Pray for the Environment
We subscribe to a monthly newsletter written by Rev. Peter Sawtell, Executive Director, Eco-Justice Ministries in which he urges us to express our concern and care for all of God's creation in our prayers. He cites that wonderful song in The New Century Hymnal that we often sing on Earth Day Sunday: 
Pray for the wilderness, vanishing fast,
pray for the rain forest, open and vast.
Pray for the waterfalls, pray for the trees,
pray for the planet brought down by degrees.
He suggests an ecological relationship as well as individual identity. In our prayers, we often pray for individuals or groups of individuals. On Sunday morning, we name the church members who are sick or grieving and lift concerns for the poor and the hungry. Prayers for people, pets and wildlife are good but the rain forest is something different.
A rain forest is a collective thing, an ecological setting, a natural system. If we pray for the rain forest, we're seeking the health and vitality of a set of relationships, the appropriate interplay of a multitude of plants, animals, soils, streams and weather patterns. Ecological prayers shake up the way we tend to think and act, even within a purely human context. We're called to think differently about identities and outcomes. 
How might we pray differently if we consider larger "units of analysis"? We might pray not only for teachers and students, but for schools, for the political systems of our nation, not only for the individuals who have cancer, but also for our environmental setting which is filled with toxic chemicals and hormones that lead to cancers, pray with concern for our culture of violence and fear, where guns are pervasive and protected by law, and where movies and games and sports desensitize us to violence. 
Prayers seeking "the common good", the health and well-being of our society as a whole, that look toward the flourishing of a community which is greater than its individual members and take seriously the prayers we sometimes voice for God's entire creation so that Earth's entire biosphere, the health and sustainability of planetary systems, is the "unit of analysis" of our prayer. 
We are different when our prayers and our questions and our stories take serious collective identities. Our ethics and our policies are 
different when we seek “good” for natural systems and social institutions. Rev. Sawtelle challenges us to examine the prayers voiced in our own congregation in the next couple of 
months. Listen to the prayer concerns voiced by the congregation, and pay heed to the pastoral prayers spoken by clergy. Are they all, at their heart, dealing with individuals? Or do you hear prayers for the rain forest and the schools? 

TRIPLE-D
President: Sarah Ellis  (603) 465-8893

On May 5th we brought the 72 school bags and 27 health kits filled by our congregation to the NH collection point - Bow Mills Methodist Church in Bow, NH. 
We are so proud of our church for their generosity and thank everyone who made this possible.  This is by far the most we have ever done.

Pat Cournoyer and Sheila Bergeron

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY

Please join us each 3rd Thursday of the month

from 9:00 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. in the parlor to continue

our Prayer Shawl Ministry.

FLOWERS
Pat Cournoyer is our flower planner. In addition to scheduling flowers for the altar, she manages the gardens in front of the Mildred Cutter Memorial Hall including the one around the flagpole and the two at the entrance to the hall. There must be someone out there that likes to garden and would be willing to take over the task of beautifying these two areas. They are important in providing good first impressions of the church grounds. Pat needs to step down from that particular part of her task and asks that someone else might like to see to the garden duty. Please contact Pat if you can take over the gardens.

Openings for altar flowers for the rest of the year include: July 9 & 23; August 6; September 3, 17 & 24; October 22; November 12 & 26; December 10.
The flower sign-up board is in the narthex or contact Pat Cournoyer - Phone: 532-7922; or
email: pc4949@comcast.net. 

CHAT NEWS
The UCJ Chat group is an on-line Google group where we can continue to BE the CHURCH in between worship and meetings. 
We post prayer requests, news of the church family, announcements of church events and happenings, schedule changes, requests for help at church events, our joys and concerns, and other items that we’d share with each other on Sunday mornings or church gatherings. 

Deb Weissman administers UCJ Chat.  If you wish to be included in the chat group, please email Deb at dswgr6@gmail.com with the email address you wish to use.
UPCOMING EVENTS
STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL

Tuesday, July 4th from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.

Strawberries, Real Whipped Cream, Homemade Biscuits, Beverage

$5.00 Large; $4:00 Medium

Rain or Shine
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
CHICKEN BBQs
July 8 and August 12

5:00 – 6:30 p.m.

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
KID’S GATHERING
The United Church of Jaffrey
Mildred Cutter Memorial Hall
July 31 - August 4, 2017
9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
$10 fee for the week 
Healthy snack provided. 
Please bring a lunch

This year will be focused on music in our lives. And as always Friday will be Water Fun Day!! 

All children entering Kindergarten through 8th grade are welcome!

Plan now for a week of great fun with friends old and new!





In this issue of Pathfinder we are going to express our thoughts and gratitude for all the Missions, Helpers, Family and Friends that make The United Church of Jaffrey such a welcoming church.

LEADERSHIP GROUP – 

Our thanks for putting a visual (seen here)

to our many endeavors and for being a conduit for ideas, concerns, and general help.
A page-sized image and description were

presented in the June issue of Pathfinder.

[image: image2.emf]
UCJ JAFFREY FOOD PANTRY –
We  are so grateful for the work of Food Pantry Manager, Kathleen LaRou, and to her Mom, June, and their many, many community volunteers who bring much needed help to all our Jaffrey community.
MONTHLY FREE COMMUNITY SUPPERS  -

Thanks to our dedicated organizer Owen Houghton, Sandi Carland and other UCJers who brought the entire Jaffrey community and organizations to help those in need of both food and socialization.

SUNDAY SCHOOL -

Alison Bergeron has been wonderful in bringing life to (and out of) our youngsters this past year. We’ve been amazed at how beautifully the young people have flourished and shown their own abilities and interests in life. While numbers have varied from week to week Alison and Reverend Mark have kept the children’s interest (and the rest of the congregation’s) with stories and hands-on elements. 
PLANTS -

Pat Bullock continues to quietly beautify our flower boxes out on the church steps. Her seasonal decorations keep life and nature alive as we enter and exit the sanctuary. In like manner Pat Cournoyer has been keeping the gardens by the flagpole and The Mildred Cutter Memorial Hall beautiful for quite a while as well. Many thanks to both of you for your missions.
VOLUNTEERS -

New faces continue to quietly appear when the need arises. An example is Dean Deschenes  who stepped in to help Tina O’Neil with the Mixed Grill BBQ. Mike O’Neil’s grill is a handyman’s dream machine which folks should really examine when you can. It’s amazing what 
recycling can accomplish. Our many thanks go to Tina, Mike and Dean for their tireless effort.
Tina O’Neil was instrumental in helping us celebrate Mother’s on Mother’s Day. She collected remembrances from the congregation “Of what we think of when we recall our Mother.” Here are a few of the responses: thoughtful, caring, loving; my best friend, my hero, my role model teaching, loving; forgiving, beautiful voice, always singing, spirit of grace; creative, openhearted and generous; a great cook;  hardworking and loyal; jolly and loved sports; strong and very patient; super wonderful and very much missed; strong and creatively resourceful.  
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY –
We have many knitters and crochetiers in our midst and some come together once a month to create hand made items with yarn. It started with shawls, knitted while saying a prayer that would pass along to the receiver. Lap robes or other items can be created according to the wishes of the creator. The items are collected, and when a need for comfort is observed, usually three members will visit the person to bless them with one of the creations. Pat Cournoyer and Mary-Lu’ Esposito have created a fun atmosphere for others who have joined.
SNACKS DURING EXAMS –

High school students often have final exams after the school cafeteria has closed for the semester. Exams can be happening all day long and so students need refreshments to keep up their energy. We heard about this need last year and helped, and again this year Sarah Ellis stepped in to organize the snacks for the week. Students really appreciate the effort on their behalf. 
Sunday Worship at 10:00 a.m. 
Communion is the first Sunday of each month.
Pastor
Reverend Mark Koyama
pastorucj@gmail.com

Tues. 10:30 a.m. – 2:45 p.m.

Thurs. 1:00 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.

Moderator



Reverend Mary-Lu’ Esposito






revmarylu1@gmail.com

Vice Moderator


Sarah Ellis






sellis420@gmail.com

Choir and Music Director

Jessica Mahoney
     


pianist_mahoney@yahoo.com

Office Administrator


June Sheldon


532-7047

Tues., Thurs., Fri. 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Web Contact



Liz Littlefield






efl1976@earthlink.net


Pathfinder Editor


Carol Naas 


532-5782
naascr@myfairpoint.net
	JULY 2017 

	       Sunday               
	    Monday             
	      Tuesday            
	  Wednesday             
	   Thursday             
	     Friday               
	  Saturday          

	Legend:
Classroom C
Music Room M
Parish Hall PH
Parlor P 
	AA meets:

Mondays @ 7:00 M
Wednesdays
 @ 6:00 p.m. C
Fridays @ 5:30 PH
	
	
	
	
	 1   

	 2 Communion Service, 10:00 a.m. 
Baptism

Pastor Parish Relations

              
	  3 Parish Hall in use
	  4 Office Closed

STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL

5:00-7:00 p.m.
FOOD PANTRY CLOSED   
	  5 Food Pantry, 
5:30-7:30 p.m.
5:30 THIS DAY ONLY

Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH

	  6 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH
Deacons, 5:30 p.m., P
	  7 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—1 p.m., PH
P.H. in use, 1:00--ON

Supper set-up
	 8 CHICKEN      BBQ
CHURCH

SUPPER

5:00-6:30 p.m.

Mildred Cutter

Memorial Hall

	 9 Worship Service,
10:00 a.m.
Coffee Hr., 
11:15 a.m., PH


	 10 Project

Shakespeare,
10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH

	 11 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH
Food Pantry,

10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.    
	 12 Food Pantry, 
6:00-7:30 p.m.
Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH

	 13 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Memorial G.,10 a.m., P 

Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH

Advisory Group, 

2:30 p.m., P
	 14 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—4 p.m., PH


	 15 


	 16 Worship Service,
10:00 a.m. 
Guest Pastor,

Rev. Suzanne Lamport
Council, 
11:15 a.m. 

	  17 Project

Shakespeare,
10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH

	 18 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH
Food Pantry,

10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.
Triple-D, 7:00 p.m., PH    
	 19 Food Pantry, 
6:00-7:30 p.m.
Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH

	  20 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Prayer Shawl Ministry, 9:00-10:30 a.m., P

Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—3 p.m., PH
FREE COMMUNITY SUPPER,

5:30-6:30 p.m., Mildred Cutter Memorial Hall  
	 21 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—4 p.m., PH

	  22 



	 23 Worship Service,
10:00 a.m. 

	 24 Project

Shakespeare,
10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH

	 25 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH
Food Pantry,

10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.  
	 26 Food Pantry, 
6:00-7:30 p.m.
Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH

	  27 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—6 p.m., PH

Advisory Group, 

2:30 p.m., P
	 28 June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Project Shakespeare,

10 a.m.—4 p.m., PH

	  29  

	30 Vespers Service,
7:00 p.m.,

Punch & Cookies, P

following the service
	31 Kid’s Gathering

9 am—1 pm, PH
	
	
	
	
	


	AUGUST 2017 

	      Sunday               
	     Monday             
	     Tuesday            
	  Wednesday             
	    Thursday             
	      Friday               
	   Saturday          

	Legend:
Classroom C
Music Room M
Parish Hall PH
Parlor P 
	AA meets:

Mondays @ 7:00 M
Wednesdays
 @ 6:00 p.m. C
Fridays @ 5:30 PH
	  1

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Kid’s Gathering,

9 am—1 pm, PH
Food Pantry,

10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

	  2
Food Pantry, 
6:00-7:30 p.m.

Kid’s Gathering,

9 am—1 pm, PH

	  3

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Deacons, 5:30 p.m., P
Kid’s Gathering,

9 am—1 pm, PH

Project Shakespeare,

RAIN DATE  6 p.m., PH
	  4

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Kid’s Gathering,

9 am—1 pm, PH

	  5 


	  6

Communion Service,

10:00 a.m.  
Pastor Parish Relations
          
	  7


	  8

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Food Pantry,

10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.    


	  9
Food Pantry, 
6:00-7:30 p.m.


	  10

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Advisory Group, 

2:30 p.m., P


	  11

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Wedding rehearsal,

Sanctuary, time TBD

P.H. in use, supper

set-up


	  12
Wedding, Sanctuary only, 3:00 p.m.

CHICKEN BBQ

CHURCH SUPPER

5:00-6:30 P.M.

Mildred Cutter Memorial Hall

	  13
Worship Service,
10:00 a.m. 

Council, 11:15 a.m.   
	  14

 
	  15

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Food Pantry,

10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.    


	  16
Food Pantry, 
6:00-7:30 p.m.


	  17

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Prayer Shawl Ministry, 9:00-10:30 a.m., P

FREE COMMUNITY SUPPER,

5:30-6:30 p.m. Mildred Cutter Memorial Hall
	  18

June in office,

9:00 a.m.- 1:00 p.m.
	  19 

	  20
Worship Service,
10:00 a.m. 

Council, 11:15 a.m.   
	  21 

 
	  22

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Food Pantry,

10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.    
	  23
Food Pantry, 
6:00-7:30 p.m.


	  24
June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Advisory Group, 

2:30 p.m., P
	  25
June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
	  26 

  

	  27
Vespers Service,
7:00 p.m.,

Punch & Cookies, P

following the service
	  28

 
	   29

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Food Pantry,

10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.    
	 30
Food Pantry, 
6:00-7:30 p.m.
	 31

June in office,

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
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